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RESULTS AND DISCUSSION 

Trophic Status and water Quality Trends of Lakes 

The 17 Idaho lakes studied in the 1990 and 1991 LWQA Project 
illustrated the extremes and trends found in lakes ranging in 
trophic status (Tables 1 and 2) from eutrophic to mesotrophic to 
oligotrophic. 

Trophic status and water quality trends in lakes are inherently 
interrelated. The further development and evolution of more 
refined analytical techniques, common sense and practical 
approaches to classifying lakes according to trophic status 
requires both science and art. 

DEQ found that the most useful and reliable parameters used to 
assess the biological productivity in lakes· and determine the 
overall lake water quality include: secchi depth, dissolved 
oxygen/temperature profiles, and the number of prevalent submergent 
macrophytes. These parameters are also cost-effective in 
ascertaining the trophic status of lakes. 

Recommended Trophic Status Methods for CVMP 

DEQ has determined that some of the more traditional and more 
expensive lake study procedures used in citizen volunteer lake 
monitoring programs can be improved upon. While data from the 
analysis of lake water quality parameters traditionally have value 
and usefulness, budgetary constraints on lake water quality 
agencies and lack of funding sources for lake studies strongly 
suggest there is a need to look for other options in ascertaining 
the trophic status of lakes. In order to maintain citizen and 
governmental lake water quality monitoring programs, and provide 
meaningful and quality baseline information of lakes, it is 
becoming increasingly necessary to prioritize what parameters are 
used to economize the way we study and assess lakes. 

Secchi depth has historically been proven to be an inexpensive 
parameter to measure the trophic status of lakes. DEQ found that 
dissolved oxygen and temperature profiles taken during the month of 
peak cumulative biological productivity (August) provided excellent 
and easily-understood synopsis of the oxygen and thermal 
characteristics from the lake surface to the lake bottom. The 
number of prevalent submergent macrophytes, measured in August, was 
also found to be extremely useful and cost-effective. Secchi depth 
was also obtained in August. Conceivably., if there was an absolute 
need to reduce costs and field work to one month a year in order to 
monitor a lake and determine the trophic status, August would be 
the month to concentrate your efforts. 
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